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verywhere we look at YA we find Steve’s mark on our long term contributions to Yosemite National 
Park, his deep connections to so many of us, and his light approach to life and work. These are big 
shoes to fill and this is a big space to fill too. 

The memorial service for Steve, at Wawona on November 4, had us laughing and crying and so 
beautifully captured in story after story our wonderful friend and companion and his impact on so many 
people. The crowd that gathered (and many of you were there I know) was proof positive of one of Steve’s 
greatest accomplishments—he made YA into a family. That extended family came together and celebrated 
being part of a community that Steve had touched and nurtured in a special, very personal way. Is there a 
greater tribute or legacy? I think it would be hard to find.

One of Steve’s many publishing accomplishments was The Complete Guidebook to Yosemite which he 
authored and revised five times; it has sold over 100,000 copies and brought $500,000 to the bottom line for 
YA that helped us serve the park. The insert in this journal, “The Complete Guidebook to Steven P. Medley,” 
was put together with love and care by Beth Pratt, our Vice President/CFO and Interim President, and oth-
ers. It was designed by Dan DiVittorio, who had recently finished the Yosemite Falls book with Steve, which 
was a collaborative project with the Yosemite Fund. This “guidebook” is a lovely tribute from Smedley fans 
far and wide that we wanted to share with you.

In Steve’s honor the Board of Trustees of YA has established a Steve Medley Memorial Fund to support 
exceptional publishing projects and educational outreach. Both became a strong identity and long lasting 
contribution of YA to the park during Steve’s tenure. We hope you will consider making a special gift to this 
fund in his memory as well as continuing your annual support, which is vital to our ongoing mission of 
education delivered every day to park visitors. YA makes a difference because of your 
support as volunteers and members. We can’t do it without you! 

I encourage you to take advantage of your membership and all it has to offer. Here 
are a few suggestions for a New Year’s resolution: In 2007, deepen the connection to 
Yosemite for yourself and your family by taking an Outdoor Adventure or a free art 
class at the newly revitalized Yosemite Art & Education Center, attending the March 
31st Spring Forum, volunteering for YA, or purchasing our publications for yourself 
and others. There is so much to choose from—come and enjoy the benefits of your 
membership, and help us help Yosemite at the same time.

We at YA are gathering ourselves and preparing to find new leadership for our organization while keep-
ing our operations vital and focused on fulfilling our mission. We are so fortunate to have Beth Pratt’s tal-
ent and knowledge of the organization and its many partnerships to step in and keep our ship steady as we 
move through these unexpected and uncharted waters. YA is in good hands and our staff, trustees, and all 
our friends and partners have acted like a family, offering support at every turn. This is one of those times 
when you are really grateful to have a big caring family. Thanks, Steve, for the comfort of a family.

Christy Holloway
Chair, Yosemite Association Board of Trustees
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Medley’s friends 
and family filled 
the area in front 
of Wawona’s 
Grey Barn on 
November 4.
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A Message from the Chairwoman



Though wintry weather threatened in the days leading up to November 4, 

Saturday morning the clouds blew away to reveal a clear, crisp, textbook-perfect fall day. 

Outside the Grey Barn in Wawona, more than 500 family and friends gathered amidst 

the falling leaves to pay tribute to Steve Medley. At the site of so many members’ meeting 

auctions and raffles emceed by Steve in his inimitable playful style, and the gateway to 

the Pioneer Yosemite History Center, where one of Steve’s early seasonal park service jobs 

was as a living history demonstrator, we were outside, in the elements, connecting with 

and seeking solace in the natural world Steve treasured.

Celebrating  Steven P. Medley

Steve’s close friend Paul Gallez addressed the assemblage.
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Jan van Wagtendonk, Steve’s 
friend, hiking companion, and 
beer-drinking buddy of thirty 
years, led a two-hour gathering 
during which twenty-three people 
spoke. There were representa-
tives from all of Steve’s 57 years 
of life: family, childhood friends 
from Gilroy, law school chums, 
best friends (there were many!), 
former supervisors, Park Service 
and other professional colleagues, 
and neighbors. Each person shared 
a new story or a favorite memory, 
often bringing raucous laughter to 
balance the assemblage’s frequent 
tears. A portrait emerged of a bril-
liant, irreverent man who loved his 
family, Yosemite, and a good cold 
beer. 

After the memorial, most 
attendees moved to the front lawn 
of the Wawona Hotel for a recep-

tion graciously hosted by DNC. The hugs and story-telling continued as the far-reaching circle of friends 
celebrated the life of the man who brought us together. Even as darkness enveloped the grounds, several 
clusters of people remained, enjoying each other’s comfort for a few minutes more. 

Remembrances and the text of several memorial talks are posted on the “Remembering Steve Medley”  
message board; you can access them via the YA website (yosemite.org) or at  
http://www.quicktopic.com/38/H/yCgeBQ89h8be.

“God makes the rivers to flow. They tire not, nor do they cease from flowing. May the river of my 

life flow into the sea of love that is the Lord.”

—Sanskrit hymn from the Rig Veda

Jan van Wagtendonk 
couldn’t help but 
laugh as nine-year-
old Tara Neill told 
a delightful yet 
touching story about 
Steve; Tara’s mother 
Sadhna looked on.

The celebration was 
capped off with a 
reception on the front 
lawn of the Wawona 
Hotel.
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Walk away quietly in any direction 

and taste the freedom of the 

mountaineer. Camp out among the 

grasses and gentians of glacial 

meadows, in craggy garden nooks 

full of Nature’s darlings. Climb 

the mountains and get their good 

tidings. Nature’s peace will flow 

into you as sunshine flows into 

trees. The winds will blow their 

own freshness into you and the 

storms their energy, while cares 

will drop off like autumn leaves. 

As age comes on, one source of 

enjoyment after another is closed, 

but Nature’s sources never fail.

—John Muir, Our National Parks

all photos are courtesy of Christer Norden, except as noted

Deputy Superintendent Kevin Cann spoke 
on behalf of the National Park Service.

Retired NPS Chief Interpreter Len 
McKenzie (and Steve’s supervisor when 
the latter worked for the NPS) read 
hilarious excerpts from the postcard 
correspondence they shared, in which 
fictitious park visitors extolled Steve’s 
towering (and possibly overstated) vir-
tues as a ranger.

Paul Gallez
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“Beer is living proof that God loves us and wants us to be happy.” 

	 —Benjamin Franklin

Beth Pratt, YA’s Vice President/CFO and 
Interim President

YA board chair Christy Holloway

Steve Shackelton spoke on behalf of 
Yosemite Rotary (of which Steve Medley 
was president at the time of his death).

Musicians Martha Eads (r) 
and Sandra Stocking (l)

photo courtesy of Sandy Bell
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Steve’s youngest son 
Andy created four 
photo collages for the 
Nov. 4 celebration. 
Shown here are two; the 
complete set now hang 
in YA’s El Portal office. 
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The Medley family and the Yosemite 

Association board and staff are deeply 

grateful to the following for their invalu-

able contributions to the November 4 

event celebration:

DNC Parks & Resorts at Yosemite  

for logistical support and hosting the 

reception;

DNC’s Joe Alfano, Brett Archer, 
Jared Brooks, Kristina Davis, Jenney 
Dunckley, Alice Harten, Kathy Langley, 
Kathleen Long, Lisa McKee, Travis 
Messman, Terri Nishimura, Bridget 
Rabon, Joe Rabon, Sue Reinold, 
Tracy Rogge, Kerri Sanders, Robert 
Stritzinger, Bryan Vader, and Roger 
Young for planning, executing, and  

staffing the events;

The National Park Service’s Charles 
Cuvelier, Dave Henderson and staff, 

Burrel Maier, Steve Shackelton, Dean 
Shenk, and Ed Whittle for Grey Barn 

logistics, traffic and parking manage-

ment;

Dan DiVittorio and Associates for 

designing The Complete Guidebook to 

Steven P. Medley;

Robin Weiss for designing the memorial 

program;

Dumont Printing and Gayle Takakjian-
Gilbert for printing and delivering the 

Guidebook and programs;

Rich Seiling and West Coast Imaging 
for digital imagery work, and printing 

and mounting the photo collages;

Lou Carter, Joan Conlan, Jeff Grandy, 
Liana Lopez, Denise Matsuoka, Connie 
Nielson, Katlyn Nielson, Ralph 

Occhipinti, Julie Schuller, and Anne 
Steed for on-site support at the memo-

rial;

Christer Norden for photographing the 

events;

Musicians Martha Eads and Sandra 
Stocking for their performance;

And scheduled speakers Jan van 
Wagtendonk, Christy Holloway, 
Beth Pratt, Kevin Cann, and Steve 
Shackelton for starting off the tributes 

so eloquently.

We also thank everyone who attended, 

all who spoke, and the many more who 

were there in spirit, for sharing your 

strength, your kind thoughts, and your 

stories. As nine-year-old Tara Neill said, 

Steve will live in our hearts—always in 

our hearts.

Steve Medley Memorial Fund Established

Steven P. Medley
July 11, 1949–October 5, 2006

The YA board of trustees has established 

a fund in Steve’s memory to support 

publications and educational outreach. 

This will be an ongoing restricted fund 

with the monies raised used for publica-

tions and education projects intended to 

enhance YA’s contributions to the park. 

We thank the more than 120 donors 

who have contributed over $31,000 to 

this fund so far. 

If you would like to make a tax-

deductible donation to honor Steve’s 

legacy of excellence in publications and 

educational programs, send your gift des-

ignated for the “YA Steve Medley Fund” 

to the Yosemite Association at PO Box 

230, El Portal, CA 95318. You may also 

make donations using your credit card 

by calling 209-379-2646 or online at 

yosemite.org/helpus/donations.html.
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Yosemite Art and Education Center

Free art classes for Yosemite visitors will be offered at the 
NPS/DNC/YA Yosemite Art and Education Center start-
ing at the end of March this year, and running through 
the month of October, which is a longer season than 
we’ve had before. The full schedule of each week’s visiting 
artists (new and familiar) can be found on the YA website 
at www.yosemite.org/visitor/AAC.html. If you haven’t 
been to our building in Yosemite Village, this would be 
a good year to come by to take a free class, pick up art 
supplies, or sign up for an Outdoor Adventure class. 
The YAEC is located at the river end of Yosemite Village, 
downhill from the Village Store; it’s the building where 
the ATM is located. 

Coming Soon: 2007 Interns

YA and NPS will visit the campus of UC Merced soon 
to start recruiting another multicultural, polyglot intern 
cadre. This group of students will spend the summer in 
the park, training with the NPS Wilderness Branch and 
the Interpretation Division, and then serving the public 
in visitor contact information and interpretation roles. 

If YA members are interested in contributing to the 
support of this valuable program, we could truly use your 
help. Please consider earmarking your usual donation, 
or contact our development office about getting more 
involved. 

Outdoor Adventures

The full 2007 catalog of courses will arrive in your mail-
box shortly, but you’ll find most courses already shown 
on our website under the “Seminars” page. There is a 
great mix of field programs in natural history, backpack 
trips, photography and more, with a combination of 
some new faces and some proven veteran instructors. We 
are very pleased to have Jack Laws, the illustrator and 
author of Sierra Birds – a Hiker’s Guide teaching a field 
journaling course, and David Lukas, who did a major 

revision of the Storer and Usinger classic Sierra Nevada 
Natural History, teaching a natural history course for us 
this year. 

You’ll find some new photography courses, new art 
courses, and a whole series of weekend adventure hikes. 
We have a very special series of four courses that address 
the little-known contributions of people of color to 
Yosemite’s history; participants will add to their sense of 
this park’s valuable Indian, African-American, Chinese-
American and Latino heritage. To encourage program 
growth, most tuitions are staying the same as last year, 
and some of our programs are less expensive than ever. 
This marks the 30th year of Michael Ross teaching for 
YA, and he’s offering his usual breadth of opportunities 
to connect with Yosemite, plus a special course on how 
to write a children’s book. He is considered by many to 
be the park’s very best naturalist; if you haven’t been out 
with him yet (or recently) come celebrate Michael and 
Yosemite together. 

As our winter courses transition to spring, YA mem-
bers can maximize their learning with the members’ 
Spring Forum when we offer several one-day courses 
bracketing the Forum itself (see page 12 for more infor-
mation about the forum). This weekend combines the 
Forum’s usual comradeship with both snow and wild-
flowers.

We are very excited about our fourth annual Yosemite 
Birding Festival, May 4-6. World-renowned birdsong 
expert Don Kroodsma will help us all develop our lis-
tening skills, and photographer John Hendrickson will 
delight us with his storied life with raptors. Both will be 
signing their books, and there’ll be the usual scope of 
programs and birding field trips with the best naturalists/
instructors there are for Sierra springtime birds. See more 
details on all of the above at www.yosemite.org/seminars, 
or call us at (209) 379-2321.P
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Call for Volunteers
Each year, a number of dedicated YA members give generously of their time to benefit YA and the 

park. Their service is rewarded with extended stays among the beauty of Yosemite and the satisfaction 

of helping something they care about. You can be a part of it—by volunteering with YA this summer.

YA Recognizes Service of  
Fresno Volunteers
Travelers passing through the Fresno-

Yosemite International Airport may have 

stopped into the YA store for information 

or to browse through our products. When 

they do, they are greeted by the warms smiles 

and helpful natures of our knowledgeable 

volunteer staff. On October 28th, YA hosted 

these unsung heroes to lunch and an enter-

taining game of YA trivia. Many thanks to 

these hardworking volunteers who, with 

the help of store manager Millie Byrd, work 

year-round to keep the Fresno store running: 

Nabil Abd El Hadi, Richard Conness, Dolores 

Day, Judy Dechow, Ted Hoesman, Janet Klug, 

Bill McLeod, Cheryl Milnac, Brenda Nelson, 

Lenore Stork, and Marlies Zehender.
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Month-long Volunteers
What is it that draws you to Yosemite —the towering granite 

of Yosemite Valley, the meadows and peaks of the High Sierra, 

or the heritage of Wawona? You can share that experience with 

other visitors by joining our month-long volunteer program. 

May through September, month-long volunteers greet thou-

sands of visitors to the park providing vital information, staffing 

interpretive facilities, and introducing new members to YA and 

our mission of education and stewardship in the park. 

Volunteers receive free camping in group sites at Yosemite 

Valley, Wawona, or Tuolumne Meadows, a 30% discount at 

the YA bookstore, a free Outdoor Adventure, and discount 

cards from the concessionaire. Most volunteers work 30 hours 

a week with time off to relax and explore the park. Volunteers 

are needed May through September in Yosemite Valley and 

Wawona, and late-June through September in Tuolumne 

Meadows.

For more information and an application, visit our website, 

www.yosemite.org/helpus/volunteer.html, or contact Laura 

Beardsley at 209-379-2317 or lbeardsley@yosemite.org. 
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Volunteer Dawn Sherertz assists a park visitor in the bustling Day 
Use Parking Information Station (the Yurt). 

mem   b ers    pages   
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Member Info Line 209/379-2317

If you’re planning a trip to Yosemite and have questions, give our phone line a call between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. Monday 
through Friday. We don’t make reservations, but we can give appropriate phone numbers and usually lots of helpful advice.

2007 Work Weeks Announced 
For the 20th year, YA is collaborating with Yosemite Institute, the National Park Service, and DNC Parks & Resorts at Yosemite to 

bring you the Cooperative Work Weeks program. With funding from DNC, YA volunteers join an NPS project leader and a Yosemite 

Institute naturalist for a week of restoration and revegetation work in locations throughout the park. 

This could be you in Summer 2007! 
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2007 Trip Dates:

June 17–23: Weed Warriors and More 
(Yosemite Valley, El Portal) 
It’s not just weeds anymore! Volunteers 

will assist with the restoration of grass-

lands, oak woodlands, and mid-elevation 

meadows. Help us protect native wild-

flower blooms by removing non-native 

plants, repairing fences, and helping with 

other projects.

July 15–21: Plant Protectors (Wawona) 
Ensure that the grandeur of Wawona 

Meadow and the Mariposa Grove of 

giant sequoias are preserved by removing 

non-native plants, assisting with vegeta-

tion monitoring, surveying, and meadow 

assessments.

July 29 – August 4: High Country 
Restoration (Tuolumne Meadows) 
Protect one of the largest sub-alpine 

meadows in the Sierra. Assist with a 

variety of restoration projects includ-

ing trail restoration, site maintenance, 

and removal of encroaching conifers in 

Tuolumne Meadows.

August 12-18: Wilderness Restoration 
(Sunrise High Sierra Camp) 
Restore trails and remove campfire rings 

to ensure that the pristine beauty of the 

wilderness remains intact. Volunteers 

hike in and camp in a group setting in 

the backcountry.

September 16–22: Yosemite Valley Fall 
Restoration (Yosemite Valley) 
Preserve majestic meadows and 

native wildflower blooms by remov-

ing encroaching non-native plants and 

assisting with other restoration projects 

in the valley.

Volunteers work on various projects 

for four days with a day off in the 

middle of the week to rejuvenate and 

explore. Each trip accommodates up to 

fifteen volunteers at group camp sites. 

Volunteers each contribute $75 to help 

cover the cost of meals served during 

their stay. 

Full descriptions of each project and 

applications will be available in early 

February on the YA website at www.

yosemite.org/helpus/volunteer.html 

or by calling Laura Beardsley at 209-

379-2317. Work weeks fill quickly. 

Applications received by March 30th 

will be entered into a lottery to deter-

mine volunteer assignments.

NEW! White Wolf Restoration Projects 
Planned 
Help DNC Parks & Resorts at Yosemite 

with historic landscaping and restoration 

around their facilities at White Wolf this 

spring and fall. All meals will be provided 

by DNC for these special trips.

June 23–29: Week-Long Early Season 
Restoration 
Help restoration crews with decompac-

tion efforts, trail delineation, and duff 

and seed collection while staying in the 

White Wolf Campground. Volunteers will 

work Sunday, Monday, Wednesday, and 

Thursday with Tuesday off to rejuvenate 

and explore.

September 14–16: Winter Ready Weekend 
Spend three days planting and reforesting 

White Wolf after the busy summer season. 
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While some of us here at YA are 

applauding the recent snowfall and the 

promise of winter, others are thinking 

spring. Mark you calendars now for the 

Spring Forum, March 31, 2007. Join 

other YA members for an inspiring and 

informative day to welcome spring to 

Yosemite Valley.

During the forum YA members will 

explore the park with local natural-

ists and interpretive rangers or dis-

cover new sides of Yosemite by taking 

advantage of a variety of presentations 

from renowned experts. Highlights 

for 2007 include a park update with 

Superintendent Mike Tollefson, a discus-

sion by Butch Farabee and Dr. Michael 

Ghiglieri of research and accounts pre-

sented in their forthcoming book Off the 

Wall: Death in Yosemite, and a discussion 

of Yosemite’s influence on the Arts and 

Crafts Movement in America by Leslie 

Freudenheim. Children under 12 and 

their parents or guardians will be treated 

to special programs just for them. The 

day concludes with a chance to meet our 

esteemed presenters, trustees, and staff 

at a booksigning and wine and cheese 

reception just for members. Registration 

and lodging information was sent to 

all members in early January. Space is 

limited to the first 500 participants. We 

hope to see you there! 

The evening before the forum, those who 

have donated $250 or more to YA in the 

last year, along with Sustaining, Patron, 

and Benefactor members, are invited to 

join us for a private reception honoring 

our featured speakers. If you would like 
to attend, there is still time to make a 
donation or upgrade your membership!

If you have questions regarding these 

events, please contact the Membership 

Department at 209-379-2317.

Yosemite Renaissance XXII  
on Display February 24, 2007
Yosemite Renaissance, the annual 

competition and exhibit of artists’ 

interpretations of Yosemite, will be on 

display in the gallery of the Yosemite 

Museum from February 24 through 

May 6, 2007. The exhibition brings 

together contemporary artists’ visual 

representations of landscape in an effort 

to continue the role of the arts in the 

preservation and protection of our state 

and national parks. An opening recep-

tion will be held, Friday, February 23rd, 

from 5:30 pm to 7:30 pm. The exhibit 

will be open every Friday through 

Monday, 10:00 am through 12:00 

noon and 1:00 pm through 4:00 pm. 

Occasionally we have the opportunity 

to trade our mailing list with other 

nonprofit organizations, so that both 

entities may increase our membership 

rosters and enhance our ability to sup-

port our respective parks or institutions. 

List trades are invaluable to nonprofits 

because they introduce us to new poten-

tial members while helping us minimize 

our operational costs. 

Although we have rarely capitalized on 

such opportunities, we would like to be 

able to do so when we know the other 

organizations to be reputable and to have 

something of value to offer to our mem-

bers. If you would prefer not to have 

us share your name and address, please 

notify the Membership department by 

calling us at 209-379-2317, by sending an 

e-mail to info@yosemite.org, or by mail-

ing a note to us at P.O. Box 230, El Portal, 

CA 95318. All “do not share” requests 

will be acknowledged and will be hon-

ored in perpetuity. Note that telephone 

numbers and e-mail addresses are not 

released or traded for any reason. 

Looking Ahead to the Spring Forum

May We Share Your Address With Other Nonprofits?

Got Yosemite?
Add a little adventure to your 
weekend with an Outdoor 
Adventure course the day before 
and/or after the Spring Forum. On 
March 30th, explore the Unknown 
West End with Dave Dahler or 
the secret life of winter at Badger 
Pass with Dick Ewart. On Sunday, 
March 31st, learn a new skill 
trekking with Jayah Faye Paley, 
creating Biological Illustrations 
with Dov Bock, or discovering the 
Wildflowers of the Merced Canyon 
with Michael Ross. Outdoor 
Adventures are available for an 
additional fee, and as always, YA 
members receive 15% off tuition. 
For more information or to regis-
ter, call 209-379-2321 or visit www.
yosemite.org/seminars for more 
information.

YA thanks the National Park 
Service, The Ansel Adams Gallery, 
DNC Parks and Resorts at 
Yosemite, Yosemite Institute, and 
many other friends for their vital 
assistance with the Spring Forum.Native American 

NPS Ranger Ben 
Cunningham-
Summerfield gives his 
2006 Spring Forum 
interpretive walk on 
Traditions of the First 
People. Walks are held 
rain, snow, or shine!
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Apr 1: OA: Poles for 
Hiking, Trekking, and 
Walking

Apr 1: OA: Biological 
Illustration

Apr 1: OA: Wildflowers of 
the Merced Canyon

Apr 2–7: YAEC: Steve 
Curl, Watercolor

Apr 7: OA: Hite’s Cove 
Wildflower Photography

Apr 8: Ostrander Ski Hut 
closes for the season

Apr 9–14: YAEC: Carolyn 
Fitz, Sumi-E Painting

Apr 13–14: OA: LNT 
Trainer Certification

Apr 13–15: OA: Wildlife 
Photography

Apr 16–21: YAEC: Bob 
Magneson, Sketching 
Yosemite 

Apr 23–28: YAEC: Pam 
Pederson, Travel Sketching

Apr 30–May 5: YAEC: 
Robert Chapla, Acrylic 
Painting in Yosemite 

Late Apr: Spring 2007 
issue of quarterly members’ 
journal Yosemite to  
be mailed

Feb 2: OA: Full Moon 
Snowshoe

Feb 3: OA: Full Moon 
Snowshoe

Feb 10-11: OA: Winter 
Ecology Weekend

Feb 17: OA: A Writer’s 
Winter Walk

Feb 17: OA: Hard Road in 
Gold Mountain

Feb 19: YA Administrative 
Office closed for Presidents’ 
Day holiday

Feb 23: Yosemite 
Renaissance XXII exhibit 
opening reception, 
Yosemite Museum Gallery

Feb 24–25: OA: 
Discovering the Winter 
World

Mar 3: OA: Full Moon 
Snowshoe

Mar 17: OA: Dewey Point 
Snowshoe

Mar 30: OA: The 
Unknown West End

Mar 30: OA: Discovering 
Badger Pass in Winter

Mar 30–31: YAEC: John 
McClary, Watercolor with 
Ink Pen

Mar 31: Members’ Spring 
Forum, Yosemite Valley

A ssociation           D ates  
Legend:

OA = Outdoor Adventure
YAEC = Yosemite Art & Education Center free courses

For an expanded events calendar, visit yosemite.org/member/calendar.htm

To register for an Outdoor Adventure or to book a custom adventure, call 209-379-2321 or visit  
yosemite.org/seminars. Proceeds from all YA programs help support Yosemite!
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May 4: OA: Beginning 
Birding

May 4–6: OA: Yosemite 
Birding Festival

May 6: Last day to view 
Yosemite Renaissance XXII 
exhibit, Yosemite Museum 
Gallery

May 12: OA: Yosemite 
Waterfalls Grand Tour

May 12: OA: To the Top of 
Yosemite Falls

May 7–12: YAEC: Douglas 
Castleman, Outdoors with 
Watercolor 

May 14–19: YAEC: Fealing 
Lin, Painting Yosemite’s 
Hidden Treasures 

May 18–20: OA: Hetch 
Hetchy Wildflowers

May 19: OA: Old Big Oak 
Flat Road Descent

May 19–20: OA: 
Emerson and Muir, 
Transcendentalists in the 
Grove

May 21–26: YAEC: Chris 
Van Winkle, Watercolor 
plein-aire 

May 28–June 2: YAEC: 
Roger Folk, Watercolor 

May


June 1: OA: Finding the 
Moonbow

June 2: OA: Stanford, 
Crocker, and Dewey Points

June 3: OA: To the Top of 
Nevada Fall

June 4–9: YAEC: Don Fay, 
Watercolor for Landscape

June 8–10: OA: Hetch 
Hetchy Photography 
Backpack

June 9: OA: Eagle Peak

June 9: OA: Birding 
Yosemite Valley

June 10: OA: Foresta Birds

June 10: OA: Stanford, 
Crocker, and Dewey Points

June 10: Buffalo Soldiers 
in Yosemite

June 11–16: YAEC: Ann 
Elizabeth Theirmann, Pastel 
plein-aire Sketching

June 16: Half Dome in a 
Day 1

June 18-23: YAEC: Carole 
Buss, Watercolor Yosemite 
—A Place in Your Heart 

June 22–24: OA: The Art 
of Field Journaling

June 22–24: OA: The 
Sierra’s Wild Soundscapes

June 23: OA: Get Lost with 
a Ranger

June 23: OA: Topping 
Liberty Cap

June 25–30: YAEC: John 
McClary, Watercolor with 
Ink Pen

June 28–30: OA: 
North Dome Moonrise 
Photography Backpack

June 30: OA: Panorama 
Trail Descent 1

June 30: OA: Hetch 
Hetchy: Yosemite’s  
Other Valley

June 30–July 1:  
OA: Mountain Birding

Ju
n

e
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America’s Best Idea  
Photographs by Stan Jorstadt

This photographic journey through our National Parks takes 

you on a visual tour of America’s most special natural and cul-

tural places. Arranged in chronological order from the year that 

each park received protection as public land, America’s Best Idea 

provides you with a history of names, dates, and designations 

of all national parks in the United States. This book provides an 

iconic full-color image of each national park, highlighting the 

spirit of preservation that became a guiding force in the creation 

of the National Park Service in 1916. The publisher has donated 

all copies of America’s Best Idea to the Yosemite Association, and 

all net profits from book sales benefit the educational programs 

of Yosemite National Park. 135 pages; 12 inches x 9 inches, color 

photo illustrations, hardcover with dust jacket; copyright 2006, 

American Park Network. $24.95; members price $21.21

Y osemite        catalog       

Brilliant Waters combines Elizabeth Carmel’s stunning 

landscape photography with a selection of moving poetry 

by recognized writers. Robert Redford contributes engag-

ing insights and commentary in the book’s foreword. This 

collection of remarkable photographs captures both the 

intimate details and grand panoramas that exist exclusively 

in the Lake Tahoe, Yosemite, and the High Sierra regions 

of California and Nevada. 104 pages, 12 inches x 12 inches, 

hardcover with dust jacket; copyright 2006, Hawks Peak 

Publishing. $49.95; members price $42.46

Indian Baskets of Central California: 
Art, Culture, and History—Native 
American Basketry from San Francisco 
Bay and Monterey Bay North to 
Mendocino and East to the Sierras   
by Ralph Shanks

This unique book provides a complete study 

of the exquisite Native American basketry 

from the San Francisco Bay Area and the 

Monterey Bay region north to Sonoma, Napa, 

and Mendocino and eastward across the 

Sacramento Valley to the crest of the Sierras. 

Baskets of the Pomo, Ohlone (Costanoan), 

Coast Miwok, Esselen, Huchnom, Lake Miwok, Maidu, Wappo, 

and Yuki people are lavishly illustrated and knowledgably and 

sensitively described. Color photographs and drawings illus-

trate the rare, fine California Indian baskets from museum 

and private collections in the United States and Europe. The 

vast majority of these baskets are illustrated for the first time. 

Ralph Shanks is vice president of the Miwok Archaeological 

Preserve of Marin. Lisa Woo Shanks is editor of the Basketry of 

California and Oregon Series. 176 pages, 190 color illustrations, 

8.5 inches x 11 inches, hardcover with dust jacket; copyright 

2006, Costano Books. $45.00; members price $38.25

New Books

Spring Forum Speaker!

Angels in the Wilderness: The True Story of One 
Woman’s Survival Against All Odds  

by Amy Racina

This first-person account tells how author Amy Racina 

survived for four days and nights, both legs badly broken, 

in a remote valley in California’s Sierra Nevada mountains 

after a sixty-foot fall during a solo hiking trip. Battling 

pain, fear and exhaustion, she pulled herself along with 

her hands, and refused 

to give up even when her 

chances of salvation were 

remote. The book chronicles 

her miraculous rescue, and 

describes her dramatic airlift 

out of the canyon, swinging 

helplessly from two straps, 

dangling fearfully beneath 

a helicopter high above the 

ravine where she had lain. 

The book also recounts her 

struggles with multiple sur-

geries and extensive physical rehabilitation, as she fought 

to walk again despite her severe injuries. It also encom-

passes the deeper reflections that shaped the authors’ life 

after the fall, and concludes with her triumphant return 

to the wilderness. 220 pages, 6.25 inches x 9.5 inches, hard 

cover with dust jacket; copyright 2005, Elite Books. $25.00; 

members price $21.25

Brilliant Waters: Portraits 
of Lake Tahoe, Yosemite and 

the High Sierra  
Photographs by Elizabeth Carmel  

Foreward by Robert Redford
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Yosemite 
Photo Tote Bag 
By the Yosemite Association

Sturdy two-handle canvas bag with zipper closure features a 

stunning photo of Yosemite Valley by local photographer Rich 

Seiling. Rich lives in Oakhurst, California, and is the owner of 

West Coast Imaging – a fine art digital printing studio. He can 

often be found photographing in nearby Yosemite National 

Park, and previously served as the assistant curator at The Ansel 

Adams Gallery in Yosemite Valley. $12.99; members price $11.04

Gifts

DVD—Poles for Hiking, Trekking and Walking: 
Techniques & Tips for All Ages and Abilities 

By Adventure Buddies: Jayah Faye Paley and Bob Haxo

Expand your Hiking, Walking, Trekking Horizons! The 

only comprehensive educational DVD available on 

the use of trekking poles, this 

program demonstrates how to 

achieve the benefits of using 

trekking poles and optimiz-

ing equipment use. Copyright 

2006, AdventureBuddies. 

$14.99; members price $12.74

	P rice
	 Qty.	C olor	D escription	E ach	T otal

1

2

3

4

5

	S ubtotal

	 7.75% Sales Tax (CA customers only):

	 Shipping Charges (see below):	

	 Total Enclosed:

Name:

Address:

City:	 State:	 Zip:

Daytime telephone:	 E-mail address:	

Credit Card No:		  Expires:

Signature:

Yosemite Association, P.O. Box 230, El Portal, CA 95318
Shop online at www.yosemitestore.com for more items!

Order Form	 Credit card orders call: (209) 379-2648    Monday–Friday, 8:30am–4:30pm   
	 We Accept VISA, Mastercard, American Express, and Discover

UPS Ground = $7.95
UPS 3-Day Select = $14.95

UPS 2nd Day = $16.95
Call for AK, HI, and International rates

Spring Forum  
walk leader!
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NEW AND REJOINING MEMBERS
Welcome to our new and rejoining members!  
You’ve connected with more than 11,000 like-
minded individuals, families, and businesses 
helping the association make Yosemite an even 
better place.

Patron Members:
Shawn & Peggy Giammattei 

Sustaining Members:
Jeanne Cooper & Kevin Joyce, Ward Garrett, 
Shelly Hernandez, Jerry & Dianne McMahon, 
Diane Roeder, Michael Rogers, Robert Shirai

Contributing Members:
Stan Barnes, Doris Brown, Margaret Buchanan, 
Robert & Laura Cory, Audrey & Bob Cowan, 
Harold Cranston, Timothy Devine, Frances 
Elgan, Patricia Rae Evans, Allen & Wendy Fisch, 
Judy & Arnie Fishman, Bruce Gerringer, Nancy 
Graff & Tom Allain, Anne & Michael Green, 
David Hardwick, Harvey & Peggy Hinman, 
James & Sandra Holst, Hurbert & Marie 
Jessup, Lory Johnson, Anne Joseph, John & 
Cheri Keenan, Ronald Killian, Michael & Ellen 
Korney, Michael Lennon, Fernando Martinez, 
Clayton & Eva Moore, Robert Moore & Elaine 
Alexander, Judith O’Brien, Robert & Susan 
Pahlow, Madelon Palma, Karen Podolsky, Ken 
& Linda Pottenger, William Russell, Shirley 
& Rick Sandbothe, Susan Sanders, Marvette 
Smith, Susan & Jeff Snyder, Marion Softky, 
Judith Svoboda, Jacqueline Tuttle, Joanne 
Uomini, Penny Wilkes, Martha Williams

Supporting Members:
Byron Ackerman & Kathy Dervin, Christopher 
Allen, Robert Ashley, Alan & Maggie Barry, 
L. M. Beach, Garrett & Donna Bell, Janet 
Bement, Merideth Block, Charles & Barbara 
Bocan, Jason Brown, Janice Carranza, Richard 
Cashin, Brian Colwell, Paul Czisny, Janet 
Eatherton, Kristen Etcheverry, Donald Farkas 
& P. Kupferstein, Ruth Felmus, Michael & Mary 
Elizabeth Forman, Donn Furman, Donald 
Gerecht, Marilyn Gettys, Ruth Graf-Urasaki 
& Carl Urasaki, Wayne & Claire Grant, Ken 
Griffithe, Arnold A. Grossman, Jacqueline Hale, 
January & Michael Handl, Judith Harradine, 
Douglas & Mindy Herbert, Candace Hill, 
Kathleen & Mark Johnson, Larry & Sharon 
Johnson, Ellen Jones, Charles Kirk, Dorothy 
Kosiewicz, J. Stoner Lichty & Darryl L. Raszl, 
David Maggard, Suzanne McDonald, James 
Miller, Marianne Newman, Tom Nicholson, 
Kenneth Osborne, Jerry & Donna Peterson, 
Lois Quam & Matt Entenza, Teri Robertson, 
David Ruderman, Nicole & Tim Savapaux, 
Phyllis Scaduto, Devereau Sellin, John 
Sherman, Roger A. Smith, Marjorie Smith, Jay 
Spitzen, Dan Tandon & Kate Nyce, Wayne E. 
Veitschegger, Paul Voisey, Katherine Wagner, 
Joyce Walling, William & Bernadette Weller, 
Ellen Whitney, Lillian Wong, Janet Woodhams, 
Mary Woolpert, Penelope E. Yungling

Joint/Family Members:
Innocent Ake, Ana Anell, Aaron Archer & 
Melissa Bjelland, Manuel Arellano, Trevor & 
Rosemary Atkinson, Rod Attebery, Robert 
& Pamela Bangham, Jim & Carol Barrett, 
Philip Bates, Dr. & Mrs. Gary R. Baughman, 

Gregory Bayer, J. Belforte & H. Holland, 
Greg & Nick Birkel, Charles Bradley & Susan 
Laurel, Amy & Mark Brokering, Bill & Nancy 
Brown, Maryanne & Roxanne Brown, Lynette 
Buckman, Linda Campbell, James Carbon, 
Bruce & Linda Champion, Richard & Linda 
Chatcuff, Ben Chien & Jennifer Yen, Lance 
& Laura Clark, Philip Cohen, Steven Collier, 
Martha Cooper, John & Elaine Crammond, 
Lynette & Fred Crawford, B. Cubanski, 
Magali Cueva, Molly Current, Matt Curtis, 
S. Curtis, Rob & Kris Damon, Doug & Betsy 
Darlington, Dick & Dotty Davis, Carolyn 
Demaray, Mark & Karel Detterman, Cassandra 
DeWood, Bill & Virginia Doerksen, Charles 
Dorstett, Kristi Douglas, Erin Downing & 
Chad Clark, Richard Doyk, Norman Doyle, 
Dr. & Mrs. Stanley Dugan, Keresha Durham 
& David Atkins, Karen & James Eagan, Lee 
& Jean Edwards, Thomas Elfering, Craig 
Elliot, Dianne Ellis-Smith, Nicolas Emiliani & 
Lourdes Arevab, Steve & Anne Escovar, John 
& Suzanne Farbstein, Thomas Flattery, Paul 
& Anna Freitas, David & Kirsten Fuhring-
Cook, Mary Colette Gallagher, Steve Garner, 
Jeffery Gebhardt, William & Eliz Gebhart, 
David & Carol Georgi, Daryl Gerloff, Jas Gill, 
Stephen & Margaret Gill, John Gilroy & Lynn 
Vacanti, Jack & Mel Glubrecht, Debbie Glusker, 
George & Nancy Hankins, Don Harlan, Doug 
Harnsberger, Cindy & Lynn Harp, Jerry & 
Jan Harrer, Ellen & Dan Hartford, Mary 
Harvey & Lester Rodney, Dan & Lory Hawley, 
Roxane Hays & Robert Steen, Eric Hays & Liz 
O’Grady, Mr. & Mrs. Wm. Hetts, Kathleen Hill, 
Frank & Sharon Hocevar, Debbie & Randall 
Hoffman, Wilson & Patricia Hoffman, John 
& Diana Holman, Richard Hoskins, Martin 
Howell & Jeanne Hanysz, Chris & Kirin 
Hubbard-Dougherty, Kevin & Susan Hunt, 
Jared Huxley & Family, Ethan & Sara Jessup, 
Marion Jimenez, Scot & Sylvia Johnson,  
Johnson Family, H. Johnson Hanerfeld & 
Evan Hanerfeld, Paul Jones, Gina & Charles 
Kakos, David Kaskowitz & Susan Kahn, Eric 
& Kathy Keerbs, Claudia Keith, Debra Keller, 
Mary Kelly, Jun Kinoshita & Chevon Kothari, 
Lee Klare, Linda & Roger Knapp, Paul & Faith 
Knapp, Elizabeth Knight, Sue Knight, Fredrick 
Koepp, Peter Krasilovsky & Sharon Bywater, 
Ken Kratz & Diane Harrison, Christine Lance, 
Richard & Sallee Lang, Karen Lankford, Thea 
Lingo, Kris Litzow, Katherine & Rudolph 
Lopez, Steven Mager, Charles Manclark, Philip 
Marking, Jonathan Marks, Patricia & Harold 
May, Sue McAllister & Craig Morgan, Paul & 
Kenaz McAuley, Mary & Mac McBride, Roger 
& Nancy McConnell, Matt Mcgarey & Shelley 
Edwards Shelley Edwards,Laura McLean, Don 
McLees, Nathaniel Meyer & Lila Krutel, Margo 
& Don Miller, Glenn Mills, Deb Molina, Tony 
& Pam Morelli, Audrey Morgan, Cynthia 
& Paul Murnane, Jim & Cynthia Murphy, 
Renee Neale & Andy Weber, M. Nelson & C. 
Saylor, Stephanie Newsom, Huldah Niles, 
Jorge Norona, John & Peggy O’Malley, John 
& Nelle O’Neill, June & Donald Palazzo, 
Kirby Parrish, Rita Pastore, Ray & Michelle 
Peart, David Peterson, Richard Polichetti & 
Ann Plane, Kathy & Karen Pomykata, Arnita 

Proffitt, Kenneth & Teri Pulvino, Julia & Irv 
Rappaport, Ron Ray & M. Gutierrez-Ray, Ray 
Reed, Franz Rehfeld, Bill & Vicki Richardson, 
Kathy Richmond, Bob & Marilyn Riddick, 
Ron & Diane Rishe, Robert Roat & Anna 
Marie Schmidt, Dan & Ginger Roberts, 
Stephen Roscow, Peggy Russell, Roy & Donna 
Sakabu, Lawrence Samec, Chitra Sampat, 
La Myrl B. Sandholtz, Matt Sarad & Sharon 
Riggan, Kim Saunders & Blue Fier, Sandra 
Schaefer, T. Schaffner & J. Bell, Alan & Victoria 
Schantz, D. Schmalenbeger & E. Lednicky, 
Margaret Schultz, Rick & Jenny Seidemann, 
Isaac Sharp, Dave & Jeanne Sheber, Richard 
& Diana Shu, Kate Sievers, Allan Silberhartz, 
John Snow, Carolyn Sorensen Balling, Manuel 
& Yvonne Soto, Robert Soule, Dan & Nancy 
St. Clair, Leah & Ken Stafford, Chuck & Rose 
Stetzel, Douglas & Sydney Stewart, Henry 
& Franca Stiepel, Jack & Terri Stitt, David & 
Kari Stone, Marianne Stowe, Jim & Suzette 
Stringer, Fred & Anne Stutzman, Emmy 
Summers, Tim Sunkel, Tom & Buffy Swire, 
William Tackenberg, Chrisy & Arnaud Teil, 
Charles Thometz, Sarah Todd, Drs. Sher & 
Randall Todd, Jody & Mark Torres, Barbara 
Tucker, V. Underwood & David Goretsky, Nina 
Uppaluru, Gary Veselka, Julia Violich & Family, 
Robert & Elizabeth Virnstein, Don & Sharon 
Viss, Julia Wada, Helena Waggoner, Diane & 
Barry Welch, Iris & Michael Weng, Andrew & 
Amanda West, Robert & Mary Beth Wheeler, 
Susan Whitbread, Ron Wilhelm, John Williams, 
Raundi & Douglas Wilson, Cathy Winans & 
Bill Shaddle, Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Wolffe, Shenli 
Wong, Gordon Wood, Barbara & Ron Worley, 
Dieter Wulfhorst, Bob & Mary Zierden

Individual Members:
Charles Aiken, Annalee Allen, Margie Andreco, 
Don Applegate, Anita Arellano, Ronnie 
Auderer, Beth Avary, Jim Bacon, Steve Baker, 
Karen Barnes, Jorge Barrera, Donald Barth, Al 
Becker, Jenny Becker, Heidi Berthoud, Laura 
Bertram, Nancy Biskovich, Gracia Bittner, 
Lisa Bollheimer, Anthony Bonafede, Lisa Bos, 
Jean Bouacha, Lee Bowman, Anne Bradford, 
Eleanor Briccetti, Carolyn Broadwell, Carol 
Brown, James Brown, Louise Buchanan, 
Michael Bucolo, Debra Burch, Jane F. Burnett, 
Jeri Burzin, Trish Calvy, Kevin Cammall, 
Jeanie Carrigan, Allewah Chancellor, Margaret 
Chapman, Silvia Chin, Cic Cicolello, Deborah 
Clark, Alan S. Cleland, Joanna Clines, Alan 
Cohen, Dawn Collings, Cheryl Ann Cook, 
Charles Cornell, Mariane  Cottrill, Mark 
Dames, Charles Dana, Kim Dang, Patricia 
Davis, Jan Detterman, Shannon Dolan, Adam 
Domby, Michael Dotson, Karen K. Drellich, 
Maryann Dresner, Donna Drucker, Amy 
Dunn, Lynn Dye, Bruce Ebinger, Charles Eder, 
Celeste Evans, Bella Feldman, Julie Ferdon, 
Ron Fisher, Geraldine Flanagan-Weir, Helena 
Foster, Nell Fraser, Linda Frison, Erik Funfar, 
Sandy Gaffney, Maria Galloway, Megan Gilles, 
Sharon Girdner, Julina Golze, Cheryl Gonzales, 
John Gourd, Mel Grandi, Mitch Green, 
Richard Guardino, Elke Guenter, Michael 
Haines, Phyllis Hancock, Susan Hannan, Jeff 
Hansen, Beth Hanson, Susan Hardeman, Dawn 

N ew   M em  b ers    and    recent       donations       
Enrollments and gifts processed between September 12 and December 12, 2006
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Hardwick, Robert Hare, Lee Harlow, Peter 
Hayes, Margaret Heisel, Paul Hickey, Jim Hill, 
Susan Hillyard, Carole Hilton, John Hiskes, 
Helenmarie Hogue, Blair Holland, Angela 
Hollman, Jaime Holt, Tim Hopkins, George 
Hortin, Bill Inman, Ruth Jacobus, Franco Jasso, 
Laura F. Jenkins, Micah Jessup, Nancy Jewett, 
Kenneth Johnson, Bevan Jones, Robyn Kain, 
Dana Kaleta, Bernard Keating, Kathleen Keefe, 
Patricia Kiefer, Patricia Kudritzki, Marcia Ann 
Kuehl, Alfred LaBelle, Catherine E. Laffoon, 
Alan Lampe, Mike Lanter, Greg Lanter, Pamela 
Lawson, Nancy Lenno, Eva Leuthold, Jean 
Lucas, Miss M. Lutener, LaVonne Lynch, 
Craig Maddux, Nancy Maliszewski, Tim 
May, Margaret May, Karla McElroy, Sandra 
McJannett, Sharon McNamee, Gary Merrill, 
Alan Metzler, Marie Mihlestead, Susan Miller, 
Anthony Miller, John Miller, R. Montgomery, 
Marlene Morrow, Joan Morse, David Morton, 
Mary Moser, Matthew Murphy, Todd Muir, 
Susan Neuman, Leslie Oksen, Karen Olson, 
Chantilly Ortiz, J. Ovenden, Carolyn Padlo, 
Chris Park, Elizabeth Parks, Doug Payan, Javier 
Penalosa, John  Peterson, Leslie Pomeroy, Greg 
Ponczek, Peter Potamianos, Daniel  Potter, 
Anne  Prescott, Wanda Procaccini, Susan Pyle, 
Elizabeth Quinn, Carole Rebeiz, Ronald Rhone, 
Diana & Roger Rhoten, Rhonda Rockwood, 
Marilyn Roman, Alexander Rosales, Lois 
Rosett, Alan Ross, J. Oshi Ruelas, Hector Ruiz, 
Aida Salinas, Kurt Sandberg, Dr. Janet C. 
Sanford, Eleanor Satow, Carol Savio, Gerald 
Schimmoeller, Jean Schrum, Grace Schrum, 
Stephanie Seach, Harlan Sethe, Nanette 
Shafer, Barbara Shinn, Susan Shimota, Charles  
Shockey, Georgia Simpson, Pat Smith, Frank  
Smith, Judi Southcott, S. Stancato, Steven 
Steinberg, Melinda Stengel, Lyn Stevens, 
Nancy Stuart, Chris Sugnet, Rhiannon Tavai, 
William Taylor, Michael Teague,  Georgina 
Tieso, Timescapes, K. Anne Tremel, Nancy 
Tuft, Judy Turner, Mary Unverferth, Bettina 
Urata, Edward Urbina, Harold Walba, Beth 
Wang, Don  Weber, Claire Weyland, Wanda 
Whitehead, Christina Wikner, Patricia 
Williams, Donna Winslow, Nancy Wisdom, 
Diane Wollenberg, Jean Wright, Sandra 
Wunderlich, Arlene Young

International Members:
Mitsugu Akita, Pascal Cottard, Rob Hutcheon, 
L. Sie, Tara Taylor, M. Vlaardingerbroek 

MEMBERS WHO HAVE RENEWED 
AT A HIGHER LEVEL
We thank the following members, who by 
recently upgrading their membership level, have 
enhanced our ability to provide key educational 
and other programs in Yosemite.

Benefactor Members:
Teresa Allred, Chuck Bullock, William Moore

Patron Members:
Bette & Art Collins, John Dewyer, Barbara 
Grosz, John Howard, Robert Jansen, David 
McGinness, William Mullen, Jane & James 
Murray, Steven Rodrigues, Kevin Sawchuk 

Sustaining Members:
Barbara & Marcus Aaron, Troy Barbee, Sharon 
Barry, Sheila Busch, John & Patricia Carbone, 
Frank Cassou, Irene & Tom Clark, Charles 
Cramer, Clyde Doheney, James & Margo 
Duffy, Linda Ewart, Robert Finch, Elizabeth W. 
Fischer, Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Franzen, Mrs. Joan 
Freitas, Harrison Gill & Michael L. Ruth, D. & 
C. Hartesveldt, William & Norma Hollowell, 

Rito Hunt, Pete Jollymour, Duane Kalar, James 
Kauffman & Lucy Baw, William W. Latham, 
Peter Nelson, John & Margaret Schroeder, Amy 
Steenstrup, Thomas Steuber, Gary & Debi 
Stroud, Susan Taylor & Robert Fabry, Karen 
Thompson, Nobuo Tokunaga, Richard Walton, 
Howard & Marilyn Whelan, Dick Wiesner

Contributing Members:
Frank & Corinne Bonham, Stephen Brown, 
Manuel & Sandy Chen, Jennifer Clark, Eleanor 
Crary, Yvonne Creason, Ann & Dennis Damon, 
Bill & Becky Dillon, Mike & Susan Divita, Deb 
Dotters, Linda & Jerry Elkind, Lynn Ferrin, 
Jason Gottlieb, David & Cecilia Grote, Wm. & 
Jeanette Guinan, Victor H. & Edna E. Gunther, 
Russ Handsman & Saundra Hall, Jeannette 
Hayashida, Nancy Henry, Christine Herman, 
Liz Inderkum Williams, S. Michael Johnson, 
David & Joan Jordan, Sarah Kevin, Ann Krake, 
Ben & Liz Leavy, John Link, John Luikart, Lynn 
MacDonald, Celeste Matarazzo, Willinda & 
Peter Mccrea, Susan Mearns, Judith Milgram, 
Clark Mithchel, Robert L. Mollenhauer, Robert 
& Barbara Morrey, Marcia Mortensson, Susan 
Munson & Wanda McCargar, John & Sharolyn 
Naftel, Dan Nass, Frank Olvera, Michael 
Pacicca, Mary Jane Parrine & Ed Ehmke, Susan 
Phillips, Debra Pierce, Charles Pribbernow, 
James J. Prince, Jane & Frank Puccio, Melissa 
Qualle, Gizella & Gary Raymond, Deana Reed, 
Gladys Riggle, Bob Rodman, Maynard & Jane 
Rotermund, Jack & Doris Salter, Eden Sanders, 
Joan Sanderson, Janet & Charles Seim, Bobbie 
Jo Silcott, Joy Sleizer, Richard Spangler, Karl & 
Sondra Stegenga, Jeff Straub, Ah Studenmund, 
Ken & Lynn Stutz, Joan & Martin Sweetman, 
Donald Taylor, Sherryl Taylor, John & Kerri 
Timmer, John & Patricia VanWinkle, Mark 
& Lori Vermaire Family, Michele Ward, Dr. 
& Mrs. Dwight Warren, Paul Wellens, Meg & 
Hugh Williamson, Larry Wydro 

Supporting Members:
John Atwood, Gene Axelrod, Ronald Badie, 
Joan Bergsund, Linda Bishop, David & Marilyn 
Bock, Hazel Bourdet, Muriel Brem, Arlene 
Brennan, Michael Brown, Louise Burton & 
Roger Mateo, Doug Carlson, Richard & Vicky 
Carr, Ralph & Amanda Castillo, Dale Choy & 
Jenny Gee, Joseph & Dianne Clendenin, Don & 
Joan Clucas, Susan & Albert Cook, Constance 
Couvillon, Kay Coville, Cathy Cresswell, V. & 
M. Custodio, Harriet Devers, Buzz DeVore, 
Betty Ellsworth, James Emerson, Pat & David 
Engelhard, Wm. & Grenda Ernst, Anthony 
Eulo, Elizabeth Fadil, Jerry & Helen Franklin, 
John Fricke, Kristin Gabrielson,  Garrett 
Family, Richard Gast, Ed & Sarah Gehrke, 
Carlos & Alicia Genesta, Jeff Georgevich & 
Mary Patt Glass, Ronald Gerecht, Heather 
Govindasamy, Thomas L.T. Grose, Janet 
Guns, Marcy Hand, Myron  & Carol Hansen, 
Willy Haug, Pamela & Juniper Hill, Rebecca 
Hilty, Charlton & Katherine Holland, William 
B. Hull, Donna Ireland, Alex & Ruth Janke,  
Jaycox Family, Helen J. Johanson, Peter 
Keenan, Carl & Claudia Lowenstein, Douglas 
& Brenda MacGregor, David Macmurdo, John 
& Elizabeth Martin, Donna Mather, Adrian 
& Terri Mathias, Kristin McCallister, Thomas 
McCampbell, Jim & Patty McCummings, 
Ruhamah McKinsey, Jane McNabb, Diane 
Melendez, Susan & James Michael, Dean Miller, 
Robert & Jeanie Minor, Marilyn Missimer, 
Dennis & Linda Moreno, Donna Morgan, 
Teresa Morris, Dolores Morrison, Gwen 
Nickell, Peter Normann, Tina Onderbeke, John 
Petrouski, Alena Pettit, Hudi & Joe Podolsky, 

Steve & Patty Poulo, Boyd & Carolyn Quinn, 
Trilby Rennolds, Glen Rothell, Lisa Ruggiero, 
Julie Sakowski, Teresa Sato, Robert & Delores 
Schoen, Eugene & Nancy Sharp, EJ Simpson, 
Valerie A. Slimm, Michael Small, Keith Smith, 
Alison Sterley, John Stewart, Mark Sutherlin, 
James Teramoto, Richard Tilghman, Joanne 
Travers, John Tynes, Christopher Valentine, 
Kathleen Vogel, Karen & Pete Vogt, Jo Wamser, 
Derek Watry, David Werlich, Dennis & Maxine 
White, Margaret Willits, Robert Wyatt, Dan 
Zimmermann

Annual Campaign Donations
We extend our heartfelt thanks to the donors 
who have recently recently responded to our goal 
to raise $115,000 in 2006 to help us deliver the 
many educational programs and services we 
provide that promote stewardship of Yosemite 
National Park. Our success depends on you!

$1,000 or more
Maggi Butterfield-Brown, Dr. & Mrs. D. 
Decristofaro, Richard Fogel, Janet Harvey & 
Walter Ford, William & Norma Hollowell, 
Heidi Hopkins, Sharon McCray, and Peter & 
Virginia Van Kuran

$250 to $999
Troy Barbee, Mauro Botta, Steve & Gayle 
Brugler, David S. Clayton & Gayle Dekellis, 
Wm. & Nancy Cleary, William Cornell, W. 
Crowder & G. Wade, Bob & Carmen Anne 
Delano, F1 Key Foundation, Joyce Faber, Fred 
Fisher & Joe Lattuada, Thomas F. Grose, Victor 
H. & Edna E. Gunther, Ann L. Hardeman, Jack 
& Carol Harris, Martin & Dorothie Hellman, 
Doug & Fran Hubbard, Eleanor Jardine, 
Johnson & Johnson Family of Companies, 
Claiborne Jones, Aaron, Leslie, Rachel & 
Shira Kern, Arlene Levy, Michael & Rosemary 
Manahan, Don McCarthy, Karen Merritt, J. 
Morton & L. Donnelley, Charles Neal, Margaret 
Neff, Erwin Ordeman, Mark Perra, Christina 
Platt, Jerry E. Prochazka, Gordon Seligson & 
David White, Frances L. Sowers, Harriet & 
Dick Stoltz, S. O. & Helga Strong, Ashley & 
Ivy White, Dr. Chuck & Marian Woessner, and 
Harry S. Wurtz

$100 to $249
Ameriprise Financial, Brad & Jeane 
Anderholm, Susan Anstrand, Al Arabia, Amy 
Arends, John Atwood, David & Beverly Backer, 
Bob Baer, Diana Baker, Bank of America 
Foundation, A. Banuelos & S. Wittrig,Rick 
Barnes & Lorrie Nicoles, Larry & Nancy 
Beliveau, Anne & Irving Berkovitz, June 
Bilisoly, Dr. & Mrs. W. Bingham, Tom & Betty 
Bissell, Virginia Blewett, Barbara L. Boucke, 
William Boyse & Karen Paver, Jim Bozarth, 
Cheryl Bryan, Gary & Linda Buzzini, Rosalee & 
Dennis Bynes, Mr. & Mrs. Wm. R. Cahill, Lois 
G. Carwile, Virginia Cheney, Robert & Susan 
Christiansen, Cynthia Claus, Vahl & Pamela 
Clemensen, Richard Clymer, Bill Coleman, 
Gerald Colligan, Jane Commet, Hal Compton, 
Dan & Kathy Cooley, Charles Cramer, 
Madeline Cripe, Howard Cron, Jose Cueto & 
Anita Prieto, Jim & Janet Dailey, Lynda Daley, 
Elizabeth Daniel, Ed Davis, Jenny & Eugene 
Davis, Mrs. Paul Dean, Mr. & Mrs. Mike 
DeLand, Mildred Dennis, M. Diggles, Herb & 
Doralee Dohnel, Al Dossa, Janice Dresser, Paul 
& Joan DuBow, Larry Duke, Trudy & Arnold 
Duncan, Larry Dunn, Mary Dutro, Gregg Dye, 
Dianne Eash, Frances Edson, Luzanne & Tom 
Engh, James Erbes, Dennis Escola, Irene Estelle, 
Donald & Hazel Faries, Richard & Emmi 
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Felberg, Jane & Doug Ferguson, Toby & Barry 
Fernald, Mae Ferral, Lynn Ferrin, Fran Ferry, 
Scott Finley, Kevin Finnegan, Marshall & Judy 
Fisher, Annette Floystrup & Ben Hong, Philip 
& Susan Frank, Alan & Yoko Fujimoto, Mary 
R. Gale, Nancy Giannetto & Janet King, John 
C. & Doreen G. Giles, Gwen Gillespie, Dorothy 
& Freeman Gosden, Jean Grace, Robert Green, 
Charles & Ginger Guthrie, Alfred Hampson, 
Richard M. Harris, Mr. & Mrs. M. B. Harwell, 
John & Ruth Heine, Mary Beth Hennessy, 
Cheryl Hicks, Joyce Hiller, Michael Hogan, 
Christy & Charles Holloway, Carolee Houser, 
Fred W. Hull, Alex & Martha Hunt, Cecelia 
Hurwich, Young Hwang,  IBM International 
Foundation, Vincent & Dorothy Indelicato, 
Judy Ishihara, Terri & Joel Johnson, Robert 
Johnson, Everett & Sondra Johnson, MaryJane 
& Vern Johnson, Marge Howard Jones, Ruth 
Kamena, George Kelley, Bruce & Adair Kelly, 
Stephanie Kiewuch, Donna & Joe Krueger, 
Dorothy Kurz, Richard & Cathy Lampman, 
Philip Lathrap, Mrs. George Lauterstein, 
Don Leatherman, Gregory & Muh-Ching 
Lee, Levi Strauss Foundation Social Benefits 
Program, Derrick Lim, Charlotte Lofft, John 
Magnuson, John & Anne Mahoney, Nancy 
& Tim Mahoney, Jay & Susan Mandell, Mel 
Matsumoto, Bruce Maximov & Susan Albert, 
Elizabeth McDonald & E. Hall, John & Melanie 
McKenna, Debbie Mier, David N. Miller, L. 
Maynard Moe, Mrs. H. Moffitt, Robert L. 
Mollenhauer, Sandra & Stephen Moore, James 
B. Murphy, Brian H. Nordstrom, Jerry Nuding, 
Benjamin Odom, Carey Olson, Johanna Olson, 
James Ouimet, Barbara Marr Parker, Lawrence 
Parmeter, Pauline Paulin, Mary Ann & Louis 
Peoples, Keith E. Perkins, Keith Peterson, Bev 
Phillips, Russ Pierce, Don & Kay Pitts, Robert 
& Pat Prieve, Robert Quinlan, Elizabeth Quinn, 
Keith Redenbaugh, Ephraim & Lillian Regelson, 
Lynne Renner, Melinda Rhoads, Carol & Barry 
Richlin, Michael Ring, Jan Robinson, Pauline 
Rodriguez, Tom & Beverly Sanborn, Margaret 
Saulsberry, Gertrud Schleiger, John & Margaret 
Schroeder, Patricia Schulz, Brenda & Warren 
Seek, Marti Senterfit, Pat & Merrill Shanks, 
William Shanney, Russell B. Sherrie & Barbara 
J. Roberts, Peggy Simpson, Tamara Skaredoff, 
Colleen R. & Fred Slagter, David Slater, Carolyn 
R. Smith, Jerry Smith, T. Louis Snitzer, Walter 
St. Goar, Robert F. Sullivan, Linda & George 
Sward, Richard Tassano, Lynn Taylor, Peter 
& Virginia Van Kuran, Loren Vanderbeek, 
Timothy & Pat Vickers, John Wagner, Carlton 
Wallace, Larry Walsh, Jo Wamser, Mary Watt, 
Cornelia B. Wattley, Robin Weber, Kathy & 
Jon Weiner, Tom Wendel & Jules Ditirro, Al 
& Carmen Wendt, Nancy P. Weston, Stephen 
White, Melissa Whitney, David Willey, Chris & 
Teri Wills, Janet Yelland, and Gary & Christine 
Younger

Up to $99
Thomas J. Alexander, John & Joan Andrews, 
Marilyn & Bob Aston, Dorene Baker, Thomas 
Ball, Peter & Sherry Barba, Lenore Barbata, 
Arthur & Jane Bergen, Virginia Black, Randy 
& Susan Bolt, Charles Bond, Barbara Born, 
Marianne & Bryan Boulet, Marjorie Boyle, 
Martin Brittan, Craig & Teresa Brown, Phyllis 
Freeland Broyles, Lloyd Brubaker, Suzanne 
Butler, Robert Byers, Mary Ann Calhoun, 
Robert Campbell, Ginny Carr, John W. Carson, 
Catherine Cassidy, Jacqueline Cathcart, 
Daphne Chang, Ron & Fran Chilcote, Leonard 
Choate, Margaret Chobanian, Carl & Anne 
Christensen, Marjorie Coffill, Larry & Eleanor 

Cohen, Alexandra V. Cole, Barbara L. Collins, 
Robert L. Coon, Phil & Carmen Correia, Susan 
D’Alcamo, William Davis, Dean Davis, Jim 
& Carrie Dean, Jim & Joyce DeDeo, Karen 
DeMello, Donna Dernier, Joseph Dipinto, 
Virginia S. Donnell, James M. Duff, Mary 
Dutro, Donald Eager, Jon Else, Jerome Engel 
& Shirley Fischer, Donna Engleman & Alicia 
Taylor, Harvey Erdman, Robert Erdmann, 
Judy & Greg Ervice, Richard & Sarah Evans, 
Mr. & Mrs. Remo Fave, Roberta Firpo, Ove 
Floystrup, Chris & Erika Fluetsch, Kathy Foist, 
Walter & Lynette Fong, Chandler Ford, Jr., 
Joanne L. Fraysse, Richard Frincke, Nobusuke 
& Fumi Fukuda, Patti Garrity, Mollie Goff, 
Murray & Esther Goldstein, James Gorder, 
Patricia Gosland, Joy Graham-Korst, Scot & 
Ann Granger, Helen & William Groenekamp, 
Joann Guattery, Wm. & Jeanette Guinan, 
Charles Gulick, Janice Gunther, Robert A. 
Haight, James Hall, Sharon & Jim Hampton, 
Martin & Kathryn Hardy, Vicki Harms, Julie 
Harris, Nancy L. Hay, Theresa Hayland, Walter 
& Kay Hays, Kenneth Heilshorn, Brenda R. 
Heinrich, Brad Herrmann, Alfred & Stella 
Hexter, Nancy Hill, Norman Hill, Kenneth 
Himes, William & Bonnie Hodge, Rich Hodges, 
John Holloway & Elaine Reed, Julie Howe, 
Maxine Hutchin, Monte & Beth Ikemire, Rick 
Jali, Vlasta Jaques, Scott & Kristin Johnson, 
Suzann Johnson, Paul Jones, P.O. Katsky, 
Bert & Alice Katzung, Everett & Anne-Marie 
Kaukonen, Keith Kawamoto, Thomas Keilty, 
Albert Kennel, Henry & Jenny Kirk, Marjorie 
A. Kirk, Pamela Kissler, Janice Kolberg, Tony & 
Judy Kramer, John Kroeker, Laurence Lang & 
Jalyn Tani, Betsy LaNoue, John Larsen, Anne 
S. Longman, Richard & Susan Macaluso, Mr. 
& Mrs. J. Madden, Anne & Charles Mahnken, 
Joanne Mandel, Barbara Marcollo, Hedwig E. 
Martin, Phyllis Mattson, Donald McBride, John 
McLachlan, Diane McLauchlan, Gene Merlino, 
Harry Metzger, Marilyn Missimer, Kathryn 
Mitchell-Ball, Karl F. Munz, William & Sadhna 
Neill, Emily Nelson, Virginia Niedrauer, 
William & Juanita Oakes, Dave Olson, Walter 
Oppenheimer, Mr. & Mrs. P. L. Overmire, Ward 
& Mary Paine, Joy Paris, Victoria Perizzolo, 
R. O. M. Phillips, Fred & Judy Porta, Robert 
Prestegaard, Gladyn Putt, Gloria & Ronald 
Pyszka, Boyd & Carolyn Quinn, Gloria Raffo, 
Rick Raffo, Linnea Reames-Weimer, David 
Rhodes, Douglas Richter, Elizabeth Rieger, Mrs. 
J. Arthur Rodgers, Michael & Sheila Rokeach, 
Leona Roper, Richard Rose, Marjorie Roth, 
Bob Rumsby, Douglas Ryder, Sheila Scally, 
Marjorie Schallau, Barbara F. Schneider, Megan 
Segre, Martin & Julie Shaperman, Derrick 
Sheldon, Pete Sison, Marie B. Smith, Marilyn 
Smith, Charles & Cynthia Smith, Richard Sogg, 
Dick Solomon, Michelle Sooy, Ruth Stearns, 
Margie & Roy Stehle, Ken & Lynn Stutz, 
Nanette Sullivan, Mark Sutherlin, Linda Swartz, 
Raymond & Kay Sylvia, Joseph & Wenona 
Szep, Daniel Tellep, R. W. Templeton, Garth 
Tissol, Margery Trevorrow, Linda Trudeau, 
Mel Turner, Keith Walklet & Annette Bottaro-
Walklet, Nancy & Orthello L. Wallis, Josephine 
Ward, Douglas R. Waterman, Louise Weamer, 
Marilyn Webster, Julius & Ruth Weigh, Muriel 
Weintraub, Janet Wentworth, Janet Westbrook, 
Elizabeth Weston, Maurice Wharton, Nancy 
Wildman, Richard Wilson, Paul & Barbara 
Wilson, Janice Wimberly, David Wood, Gordon 
Wood, Charles C. Worth, David Worton, Linda 
Zarzana, Mari Zatman, and Joan Zimmerman

RECENT GENERAL DONATIONS
We thank the following generous donors for their 
gifts which will allow us to continue to offer 
our vital educational programs and services in 
Yosemite. 

$1,000 or more
American Park Network, Tom & Vallorie 
Borchardt, Richard & Sharon Craft,  DNC 
Parks & Resorts at Yosemite,  E&J Gallo Winery, 
MaryJane & Vern Johnson, Lenore & Michael 
Roberts, Jane J. Robinson, Stephen Schmitz, 
Gary Whizin,  and Yosemite Rotary Club

$250 to $999
Carolyn & Richard Beahrs, Barbara L. Boucke, 
Robert Cormack, Sally De Witt, Ralph & Kathy 
Haller, Eric & “E” Juline, Bill Lester, Meehan 
Family, Jack & Gay Reineck, Larry Scettrini, 
Barry & Susan Slosberg, Adios Smedley, 
Timescapes, Ryan Wiley, Mrs. A. Witter, 
Cameron Wolfe, and Gary & Christine Younger 

$100 to $249
Laura Ahler, American Committe for KEEP, 
Inc., APPL, Arnold Rotary, ASCD Editorial 
Services, Claude & Carol Benedix, John & 
Mary Bjorkholm, T. Michael & Virginia K. 
Bolger, Thomas & Margaret Bowman, Dr. 
& Mrs. Hal Browder, Betty Clark, Richard & 
Alice Cocke, Roger & Gitte Coleman, James & 
Marilyn Craft, Andrea Drugay, Bob & Nancy 
Eckart, Margaret Eissler, Patricia Fenton, Greg 
Ferguson, Elizabeth & Jerold Gard, George 
Gentry, Nancy Giannetto & Janet King, 
Thomas J. Goble, Anne Gomes, Todd & Susan 
Guild, Stephanie & Steven Hamilton, Glenrose 
Hand, Ann L. Hardeman, Dr. and Mrs. Clifford 
A. Johnson, Loretta Lawrence, Gordon & 
Betty Lepper, Lisa Madsen, Laurie & Jim May, 
Robert & Shirley McConnell, Jerry & Dianne 
McMahon, MerryMakers, Martha Miller, Karen 
Mills & David Savellano, Carol Moses, National 
Parks Conservation Association, Northern 
California Book Marketing, Marilyn & Donald 
Olsen, Robert & Marjorie Patterson, Helen 
Pietranczyk, Ed Polainer, John & Deborah 
Powell, Public Lands Interpretive Association, 
Redwood Park Association, Preston Reese, 
Donna Rogers, Gene & Doris Rose, Donald L. 
Schaafsma, Troy Scrapchansky & H. Milbury, 
Joel Shapiro, Edith Simonson, Dana Smith, 
James Snyder, Elyse Tepper, The Embick 
Family, Meta Wagstaff, and Dr. Chuck & 
Marian Woessner

Up to $99
Tom Adams, Lee Ayedelotte, Barbary Coast 
Productions, Adele & Phil Batholomew, Donald 
Beecher, William Blonkowski, Sue Bock, Debbie 
Bowers, Noel Brandel, S. Brody, Mildred Byrd, 
Janet Cervantes, Ellie Cobarrubia, David & 
Susan Cohen, Richard & Rosita Conness, 
Ginny & Jim Corless, Nancy D’Amico, Judy 
Dechow, Rosalie Dinkey, Mr. & Mrs. Roger 
Duckett, Dale & Pat Edwards, Nancy & John 
Everett, Patty Farley, George Fowler, Barbara 
Franklin, Sandra Fusaro, Ralph & Barbara 
Gaarde, Anna Gade, Donald Garrett,  Gemini 
Sun Records, Jack Goddard, Maggie Granero, 
Diane Hansen, Dee Harvey, Tom Hehir, Jan & 
Bob Hermsen, Katherine Hill, Jennifer Hirsch, 
Ted & Katherine Hoesman, Victoria Hudson, 
Beth Huning, Richard Ish, Judy Johnson, Carl 
& Lenore Jones, Michael & Kim Karch, David 
R. & Kirstie Kari, Jack & Clara Kelly, Kathleen 
M. Kennedy, Margaret Kirby, Ken & Janet Klug, 
Robert Knepper, Barry Kobrin,  Komisarek 
Family, John Krupka, Martha Lee, Mary-Louise 
LeVeen, Peggy McGraw, William McLeod, Betsy 
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Double Your Contribution!
Many companies will match the dona-

tions their employees make to nonprofit 

organizations. Does your employer offer 

a matching gift program? If so, be sure 

to enclose your employer’s matching gift 

form whenever you pay your member-

ship dues or make a donation to YA. We 

will take care of the rest of the paper-

work, and your employer will join you in 

helping YA continue our important work 

in Yosemite. It’s that simple!

Leaving a Yosemite Legacy
Since 1923, thousands of individuals 

and families have helped the Yosemite 

Association undertake its important 

educational, scientific, and research 

programs, with gifts of time, services, 

and money. Each year we receive criti-

cal support for Yosemite in the form of 

charitable bequests from wills and estate 

plans. Such bequests play a vital role in 

our future funding.

We encourage you to consider includ-

ing a gift to the Yosemite Association 

in your will or estate plan. It’s a way to 

ensure that others will enjoy Yosemite far 

beyond your lifetime.

For information about leaving a 

Yosemite legacy, call (209) 379-2317, 

or write to P.O. Box 230, El Portal, CA 

95318.

Donate From Your IRA
The Pension Protection Act of 2006 

allows individuals over 70 1/2 years old 

to transfer all or a portion of an IRA to a 

public charity and not have that money 

count as income for the year of the 

donation. If you are interested in making 

this type of gift to YA, we encourage you 

to consult your tax advisor for details.

Merck, Mrs. Jim Nattrass, Diane Nicholson, 
Everett Olson, Naomi Oshiro, Karen Paige, 
Ellen & Andy Paisal, Carol Peck, Gordon 
Pickering & C. Stewart, Jane Post, Robert 
Powell, Chuck & Linda Pribyl, Lynn & Bob 
Rank, Jim & Audrey Rath, Mr. & Mrs. Donald 
Ray, Ephraim & Lillian Regelson, Harvey & 
Phyllis Rogoff, Robert H. & Jean Rupkey, Tom 
Rustemeyer, Joanne Sakai, Andrea & Harvey 
Schloss, Linda Shepler, Cheryl & Steve Silva, 
Doris Simonian, Doris Sloan, Karen Spicer, 
S. Stancato, Gloria Jean Stanger, Adrienne 
Stecher, Madeleva Steffens, Ray, Debbi, Kerry, 
& Bret Stewert, Georgia Stigall & Bill Prince, 
Philip Stohr, Megumi Takayama,  The Clorox 
Company Foundation Employee Giving Cam, 
Ronald Thomas, Noel Tiano, Jeffrey Trust, 
Ronald Tuttle, Sue Uccelli, Irma Van Riesen, 
Albert Vogel, Verle Waters, Don & Diane 
Weiland, Mary Ann & Chuck Wenger, Joseph 
Wengrow, Otto & Roberta Wilson, Carla 
Wiltzius-Mertins, Gail Wooley, and Lara York 

RECENT GENERAL DONATIONS
For the Cooperative Student Intern Program: 
Fairweather Foundation

For the Jon Kinney Rare Book Fund: Preston 
Reese

For the Loralee T. Hiramoto Memorial Fund: 
Doris Sloan

For the Mountain Safety Fund: Keri Thompson, 
Tod N. Thompson, and Samuel Thompson

For the Parsons Memorial Lodge Summer Series: 
Loretta Lawrence and Anna F. Gade

For the Steve Medley Memorial Fund: American 
Committee for Keep, Inc., APPL, Arnold 
Rotary, Adele & Phil Bartholomew, Anne 
& Irving Berkovitz, Sue Bock, T. Michael & 
Virginia K. Bolger, Tom & Valerie Borchardt, 
Barbara Boucke, Tom & Margaret Bowman, 
Dr. & Mrs. Hal Browder,  Mildred Byrd, Mr. 
& Mrs. Wm. R. Cahill, Janet Cervantes, Betty 
Clark, Richard & Alice Cocke, Richard & Rosita 
Conness, Ginny & Jon Corless, Judy DeChow, 
Bob & Nancy Eckart, Philip & Susan Frank, 
Jim Garrett, Nancy Giannetto & Janet King, 
Thomas Goble, Jack Goddard, Todd & Susan 
Guild, Ann L. Hardeman, Katherine Hill, Ted 
& Katherine Hoesman, Beth Huning, Judy 
Johnson, MaryJane & Vern Johnson, Eric & 
“E” Juline, Ken & Janet Klug, Gordon & Betty 
Lepper, Bill Lester, Lisa Madsen, Laurie & Jim 
May, Robert & Shirley McConnell, William 
McLeod, Jerry & Dianne McMahon, Betsy 
Merck, MerryMakers, Martha Miller, Mrs. 
H. Moffitt, J. Morton & L. Donnelley, Carol 
Moses, Jane & James Murray, National Parks 
Conservation Association, Niki Nicholas, 
Diane Nicholson, Northern California Book 
Marketing, Marilyn & Donald Olsen, Naomi 
Oshiro, Karen Paige, Robert & Marjorie 
Patterson, Ed Polainer, Chuck & Linda Pribyl, 
Public lands Interpretive Association, Mr. & 
Mrs. Donald Ray, Redwood Park Association, 
Preston Reese, Jack & Gay Reineck, Lennie 
Roberts, Jane J. Robinson, Gene & Doris Rose, 
Joanne Sakai, Larry Scettrini, Linda Shepler, 
Cheryl & Steve Silva, Edith Simonson, Adios 
Smedley, James Snyder, Karen Spicer, Adrienne 
Stecher, Philip Stohr, Timescapes, Peter & 
Virginia Van Kuran, Verle Waters, Gary Whizin, 
Otto & Roberta Wilson, Carla Wiltzius-
Mertins, Mrs. A. Witter, Dr. Chuck & Marian 
Woessner, Fran & Cameron Wolfe, Jr., Yosemite 
Rotary Club, and Gary & Christine Younger. 

In-kind donations: American Park Network, 
DNC Parks & Resorts at Yosemite, Inc., E&J 
Gallo Winery/Redwood Creek Wines

TRIBUTE GIFTS
We extend our gratitude to our donors who have 
recently made gifts to the association to mark a 
loved one’s passing or honor a special friend or 
occasion. These contributions are a thoughtful 
way to ensure that others will enjoy the beauty 
and solace of Yosemite for years to come. 

For the Cooperative Student Intern Program, in 
honor of Lennie Roberts’ Birthday: the Sunday 
Morning Running and Walking Group (Grace 
M. Abbott & Nils Nilsson, Nancy Clark, 
Christy & Chuck Holloway, Joanne Lazar, Alan 
& Nancy McGee, Gary & Liz Nielsen, Jim & 
Ronnie Rudolph, Tony & Irene Swanson, and 
Harry & Char Turner)

For the Mountain Safety Fund in celebration of 
the marriage of Emily Craft and Chris Simmons:  
Laura Ahler, James & Marilyn Craft, Richard 
H. & Sharon G. Craft, Mr. & Mrs. Roger 
Duckett, Patricia Fenton, Stephanie & Stephen 
Hamilton, Helen Pietranczyk, and Donna 
Rogers

In honor of Dick Jackson: David & Susan Cohen

In honor of Mia Rose and Dane Michael Karch: 
Michael & Kim Karch

In honor of Dan and Penny Sturn: Bob & Nancy 
Eckart

In memory of Bernard Baker: Anne Gomes

In memory of Mary Sarah Bradley: ASCD 
Editorial Services, Sally De Witt, Rosalie 
Dinkey, Dan, Dave, Kathy, Merla, & Rick 
Embick, George C. Fowler, Barbara Franklin, 
Elizabeth & Jerold Gard, Dee Harvey, Jan & 
Bob Hermsen, Jennifer Hirsch, Jim Nattrass, 
Carol Peck, Andrea & Harvey Schloss, Doris 
Simonian, Madeleva Millar Steffens, Mr. & 
Mrs. Ronald Tuttle, Meta K. Wagstaff, Mary 
Ann & Chuck Wenger, and Gail C. Wooley

In memory of Joseph Drugay: Andrea Drugay

In memory of Gary Eisenberg: Noel Brandel, S. 
Brody, Barry Kobrin, Harvey & Phyllis Rogoff, 
Joel Shapiro, and Joseph Wengrow

In memory of Eva Huckabay: Tom Hehir

In memory of Johanna L. Keirns: Lara York

For the Yosemite Art Center in memory of Ben 
Kudo: Karen Mills & David Savellano

In memory of James J. Nickell: Ralph & Barbara 
Gaarde

In memory of Jack Reiserer: Dr. & Mrs. Clifford 
A. Johnson, Margaret R. Kirby, Everett M. 
Olson, Jim & Audrey Rath, and Don & Diane 
Weiland

In memory of Adele Robinette: Hal & Diane 
Browder

In memory of Edwin Humes Stinemeyer, Jr.: 
Dana L. Smith

In memory of Paul von Kempf: The Komisarek 
Family

In memory of Curtis Wetter: Debbie Bowers, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Stewert

In memory of Bill Whelan: Mrs. A. Witter

In memory of Albert A. Yanez: Glenrose Hand
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Member Benefits
As a member of the Yosemite Association, you will enjoy  
the following benefits and much more:
• �Yosemite, the quarterly Association journal;
• �15% discount on all books, products, and tuition for Out-

door Adventures offered by the Association;
• �Discounts on lodging rates at properties in and around  

the park;
• �10% discount at The Ansel Adams Gallery in Yosemite Val-

ley (some restrictions apply);
• �Opportunity to attend member events and to volunteer  

in the park;
• �Know that your support is helping us make a difference  

in Yosemite National Park.

When you join at one of the following levels, you  
will receive a special membership gift:

Supporting: A Guide to the Sequoia Groves of California, a 
comprehensive guide to all 67 groves, by Dwight Willard

Contributing: The Yosemite by John Muir, with photographs 
and annotations by Galen Rowell

Sustaining: Yosemite Once Removed—Portraits of the 
Backcountry, a book of photos by Claude Fiddler paired with 
essays about Yosemite’s wilderness, plus invitations to  special 
gatherings throughout the year

Patron: “Aspen Leaves and Half Dome,” a matted 11” x 14” 
color photograph by Howard Weamer, plus invitations to 
special gatherings throughout the year

Benefactor: “El Capitan,” a matted 8” x 10” Ansel Adams 
Special Edition Photograph, plus invitations to special 
gatherings throughout the year, including an elegant evening 
reception at the Ahwahnee Meadow

Join the Yosemite Association
The Yosemite Association initiates and supports 

interpretive, educational, research, scientific, and 

environmental programs in Yosemite National 

Park, in cooperation with the National Park 

Service. Authorized by Congress, the Association 

provides services and direct financial support in 

order to promote park stewardship and enrich the 

visitor experience.

    Besides publishing and selling books, maps,  

and other materials, YA operates an outdoor 

adventure program, the Yosemite Art Center, the 

bear canister rental program, and the Wilderness 

Permit Reservation system. Revenues generated 

by these activities fund a variety of National Park 

Service programs in Yosemite. 

    You can help us be successful by becoming a 

member. Individuals, families, and businesses 

throughout the country have long supported the 

Yosemite Association with their dues and partici-

pation in our programs. 

    Won’t you join us in our efforts to make 

Yosemite an even better place?

Moving?
If you are moving or have recently moved, don’t forget  
to notify us. You are a valued member of the Association, 
and we’d like to keep in touch with you.

Yosemite Association 

$35 Individual Member

$40 Joint/Family Member

$60 Supporting Member

$125 Contributing Member

$250 Sustaining Member

$500 Patron Member

$1,000 Benefactor Member

$50 International Member

Please enroll me in the Yosemite Association as a . . .

Mail to: Yosemite Association, PO Box 230, El Portal, CA 95318.    209/379-2646

Mr.	 Ms.	 Mrs.	 Other      

Name (please print): 

Address:

City:	 State/Zip:

Daytime phone number:	 E-mail address:

Enclosed is a check for: 

Or charge credit card #:	 expires:
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Keith E. Alley
Rod A. Attebery
Thomas E. Bowman 
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Jeani Ferrari
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Kimi Kodani Hill 

Arnita Multani Proffitt
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Laurel Rematore, Membership & Development Director
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Tom Arfsten, Sales Station Supervisor
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Laura Beardsley, Membership Coordinator
Nicole Brocchini, Sales Station Coordinator
Jill Harter, Bookkeeper
Holly Kuehn, Sales Administrative Coordinator
Richard Lang, Bookrack Assistant
Sallee Lang, Bookrack Assistant
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Denise Ludington, Cashier Assistant
Megan Pardini, Administrative Coordinator
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Pat Wight, Sales Station Coordinator


